THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION NASHVILLE SCHOOL DISTRICT September 17, 2012

The Annual Report to the Public began with each of the following administrators reporting their common core; as well as school's enrollment figures, staff, programs, and testing: Shirley Wright, Principal-Nashville Primary; Paul Tollett, Principal-Nashville Elementary; Deb Tackett, Principal-Nashville Junior High; Tate Gordon, Principal- Nashville High; Kristi Cox, Gifted and Talented; Bunch Nichols, Transportation Director-826 miles a week, 1,140 bus riders; Joe Kell, Curriculum Coordinator- Federal and Local funds; Tina Conzel, Food Service Director-1,573 meals a day. The principals reported that Primary has 638 students, Elementary has 423, NJHS has 437, and NHS has 434 for a total of 1932. See attached outlines for all presentations.

The regular meeting of the Nashville School Board was called to order by President Phillip Turner at 7:20. Other members present were: Monica Clark, Mark Canaday, Randy Elliott, and Miles Mitchell.

Mr. Graham asked the board to approve the minutes from the previous regular meeting and a special meeting held August 23. Monica Clark made a motion to approve and Miles Mitchell seconded the motion. It passed 5-0.

In old business, Mr. Graham asked the board to approve Special Education Budgets for Federal Funds IVB and State and Local funds. Miles Mitchell made a motion to approve and Mark Canaday seconded the motion. It passed 5-0.

Mr. Graham presented Phillip Turner with a plaque recognizing his 10 years of service to the Nashville School District.

Mr. Graham stated that 29.5% of the budget has been spent and asked the board to approve the payment of the bills. Mark Canaday made a motion to approve and Randy Elliott seconded the motion. It passed 5-0.

Mr. Graham asked the board to approve the Athletic Budget and Expenditures. Mr. Graham explained that this is a new reporting formula dealing with square footage that must be published to the Web site. Miles Mitchell made a motion to approve and Mark Canaday seconded the motion. It passed 5-0.

Mr. Graham asked the board to approve the retirement of \$83,292.56 in fixed assets. Monica Clark made a motion to approve, and Randy Elliott seconded the motion. It passed 5-0.

Mr. Graham asked the board to approve the 2012-13 Migrant Application. Mark Canaday made a motion to approve and Miles Mitchell seconded the motion. It passed 5-0.

Mr. Graham asked the board to approve a Student Transfer. Miles Mitchell made a motion to accept and Mark Canaday seconded the motion. 5-0.

Mr. Graham asked the board to accept the resignation of Janet Jamison as an aide at Nashville Primary. Mark Canaday made a motion to accept and Randy Elliott seconded the motion. It passed 5-0.

Sept. 2012 pg 2

Mr. Graham asked the board to approve the employment of the following:

Janet Jamison – Elementary 4th grade teacher

Paula Alvarez – Primary School Aide.

Jacob Teague- Maintenance

Paul Ernest- Head Softball Coach.

Monica Clark made a motion to approve employment and Miles Mitchell seconded the motion. It passed 5-0.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40.		
Phillip Turner, President	Mark Canaday, Secretary	